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Editorial

Editor for February 2021 & March 2021
Abbie Dando, Meadowbrook, Woolton Hill, 

Newbury, RG20 9AN
SpectrumEditorAbbie@gmail.com Tel 07477987943

Cover photo -Memories of 2020 by Zara aged 7

TREE SURGERY

•Fully Quali! ed and Insured

•Tree Surgery

•Planting•Pruning•Removals

•Hedge Cutting 

•Stump Grinding

•Woodland Management

•Chip, Mulch & Logs for Sale

T: 01635 254712 
M: 07903 259973

www.greentipsuk.com

greentips

YOUR LOCAL TREE CARE SPECIALIST

Happy New Year! 
Christmas will have been different for many of us this year, 
but I hope you and your family could still enjoy some of it 
together?

When I was editing my first issue of Spectrum last 
year, I could never have imagined what 2020 held for us 
all. During lockdown I wrote out my lovely Nan’s life story 
for her 90th birthday. My Nan was an evacuee in the war and writing down her 
memories certainly made me realise how lucky my family and I were, despite 
being in a pandemic. We had a warm home, food and each other. My Nan on 
the other hand had to leave her parents and slept for many months in a cold 
attic. I certainly know where I’d rather be!

You might be wondering who drew the front cover. Last year, I asked 
the children of St Thomas” Infant School to help me design January 2020’s 
cover, and to continue the tradition I asked the children to help me again. The 
brief? To draw something they enjoyed in 2020. Every picture came back of 
the children with their family and many had rainbows. It made me feel happy 
that despite us adults seeing the year as one we’d rather forget, many children 
remember it for playing with their family and seeing rainbows in neighbours” 
windows. That we must be grateful for. We’ve used one of the pictures for this 
month’s front cover and you’ll find a few more inside the magazine.

You’ll notice there is an “End Note” from Co-Editor Sarah Allchurch in this 
issue. Life has become a bit busier as time spent on my copywriting business 
has increased, so I called on Sarah’s support to co-edit with me. It’s a first in 
the history of Spectrum, I believe. But they do say two heads are better than 
one. Please welcome Sarah!

Before I go, I want to let you know about an article that shares meditation 
breathing techniques to try. You might think it all sounds a bit “woo”, however 
after suffering with some insomnia and anxiety over the past few months, I 
gave Woolton Hill’s mindful meditation class a go. I had the best sleep ever 
and asked Gillian, who runs the classes, to pass on her tips for any readers 
who might appreciate the support.

I do hope 2021 brings everyone a much brighter and more positive year. 
Enjoy January and I’ll be back in February.

Abbie
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Silver Birch Beauty
Make yourself beautiful

Pamper yourself with our comprehensive range of beauty treatments, 
with our fully qualified beauty therapist, in a lovely and relaxing 
treatment room in Highclere, offering 
complete peace, privacy and tranquillity.

Contact us: 07768 541 816
jo@silverbirchbeauty.co.uk
www.silverbirchbeauty.co.uk

Your local renewable energy specialist
Now installing EV chargers for solar PV

Heat Pump servicing - Mitsubishi Accredited
PV repairs & batteries - MCS/NICEIC certified

Contact Paul Gibbons on 07791 364408 
or visit www.greenwiresolar.co.uk

Greenwire Solar, October Cottage, Broadlayings, Woolton Hill, Newbury RG20 9TT

 07973 539666  |  simon@gardenhousefurniture.com

Beautifully Crafted Outdoor Furniture
www.gardenhousefurniture.com

The Golf Range @ Newbury Racecourse

“Amazing Golf Lessons” with PGA Professional Tim Butler
Lesson Vouchers can also be emailed as last minute gifts

“Tim will make you a better golfer, highly recommended”

Call Tim on 07810 523040 or email timbutlergolf@gmail.com
www.timbutlergolf.co.uk

OVEN SOLUTIONS
Put That Sparkle Back Into Your Oven

Full non-caustic deep clean
Cleans ovens, hobs, extractors & barbecues
Replacement !lters,seals, bulbs & elements
Non-franchise established 14 years
Child, pet & eco friendly see our reviews 

on yell.com

Peter Hudson   07733 253 563   Oven-Solutions.co.uk

Sharon Stre!on Designs
Bespoke So" Furnishings 

& Interior Design

Showroom: 
Unit 5 New Mills Industrial Estate, 

Post O"ce Road, Inkpen, Hungerford, 
Berkshire, RG17 9PU
Tel: 01488 669267

• Curtains & Blinds • Fabrics & Trimmings
• Tracks & Poles • Cushions & Headboards
• Upholstery • Bed Valances & %rows
• Mood Boards • Fi'ing Service
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Catering for all occasions
m Business and conference buffets
m Private parties, social functions
m Wedding receptions, etc.
For further information and menus  
email: ginny@sykick.com
Telephone: 01635 253816

Food  
for  Thought

Ginny Baldwin 01635 552332

Monday - Hone ’N Tone 
Gentle Aerobics for the Less Frantic!  
(suits any age)  
At 6.45 - 7.30pm - Just £4.50

Monday - Simple Circuit 
Suitable for all levels 
At 7.45 -8.45pm - Just £5.00

Tuesday - Beginners Step 
Learn the easy way to step.  
Tone up the muscles while having fun 
At 7.30 - 8.30pm - Just £5.00 

Thursday - Tums, Bums and Thighs 
‘Get rid of the enemy’ 
At 7.30 - 8.30pm - Just £5.00

All classes held at Burghclere Village Hall
Fully qualified instructor - Sally
Contact on 01635 278680

Shape up your week 
and keep fit!

Building & Construction

Loft Conversions

Extensions

Kitchens

Bathrooms

Refurbishments

Patios

Double glazing

Small selection of building work we undertake

For all your building projects and free estimate

Call Jeremy

01635 278 485

07885 985 275

www.watermill-sounds.co.uk
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RJ Lampard & Company Ltd
A family run business Est 1976

• Specialist Drainage & Ditching Works 
• Road Repairs and Road Construction
• Civil Engineering Works - Concreting etc
• Own !eet of plant and machinery
• Fully quali"ed and experienced operatives
For further information please call:- 

01635 253137 / 07768 201370 or email: rj@rjlampard.co.uk

The tonic of having a Gardeners’ 
Talk is rewarding, and through 
the medium of Zoom in 

November, we were entertained by 
Geoff Hawkins, who has a wealth of 
knowledge in all matters gardening. 
He also has a secret passion for 
panto, when he plays the “Dame”, 
albeit with a beard!

The subject was “Herbaceous 
Borders”, and we were taken through 
a wide range of settings, in which 
plants can be set out as a waving sea 
of colour, height and style to suit any 
garden. Of course, the larger garden 
lends itself to laying out swathes 
of plants mixed in together, with 
paths defining 
the planting, 
gates leading 
to other areas, 
and the introduc-
tion of different 
planting to break 
the immediate 
view, not to forget 
mirror images set 
out with a central 
path. Examples 
shown included 
Waterperry 
Gardens, Monet’s garden, Prairie 
Garden at Henfield, and many others.

However, all those of us with 
smaller plots were not forgotten, 
and he showed off the beautiful 
layout that he had developed for his 
suburban garden, which was small, 
and could be replicated by anyone. 
Tall plants mixed with short, clumps 
and repetitions, colour variety, the 
use of yellow, which always seems 
to bring itself forward, and blue in 

the background. Geoff 
was not strict with 
types and encour-
aged interplanting of 
different plants, if that 
was what was wanted 
by the gardener.

Planting up in Groups, Tall, 
Blocks of Colour, Drifts of Green, and 
random planting were all encouraged 
to be experimented with. Plants in 3, 5 
or 7 were recommended.

One of the great comments 
hidden within his talk was the fact 
that it was encouraged to leave 
the borders to die back naturally in 
the late autumn, so that the birds, 

insects and other 
animals could 
enjoy harvesting 
the seed heads, 
etc. The gardener 
waits until early 
spring to begin 
tidying up, lifting 
and dividing, 
introducing new 
plants ready for 
the new year. 
Remember to 
match planting 

with the soil type that you have.
Our club, thinking that it might 

well have lost out on our gatherings 
for talks, has found that Zoom talks 
have come to the rescue. When you 
read this, the next talk will be on 28th 
January ‘21.

Happy New Year from all of us in 
the Gardeners” Club.

Nick
If you would like to join Gardeners” Club 

contact Nick Harcourt on nick@harcourt2.co.uk

Woolton Hill & District
Gardeners’ Club

Christmas cheer in Woolton Hill
We wanted to give a special thank you to everyone in Woolton Hill who 
decorated their homes with Christmas lights this year. You really did spread 
some festive cheer! An extra special mention goes to Jenny Graham in 
Harwood Rise who had a giant inflatable Santa outside her family’s home to 
raise money for the Children’s Society charity. It made everyone smile and many 
of us flocked to see it. Thank you villagers!
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Barking Boutique 
Professional Dog Grooming 

 

 

Patient and Caring Service for 
all Breeds 

 
Clipping, Hand Stripping, 
Scissoring, De-matting, 

Bathing, Nail & Ear Care 
 

Alison Sutton 07706695773  
barkingboutique@yahoo.co.uk 

Windfield House, Byeways, Highclere, 
Newbury, Berkshire RG20 9PA 

 

 

   

     

 

... the piano specialists
Large selection of:

upright pianos | grand pianos

new | used | restored

Grotrian-Steinweg specialist !

Official Bluthner piano centre !

Kawai piano selection centre !

sales | tuning
| transportation | restoration

01256 477198
www.benwheelerpianos.co.uk

PianoPerform...

Practice... Play...

MARIO’S
PLUMBING

25 years’ experience

• gas/oil boiler servicing 
and replacements

• power !ushing
• central heating and 

general plumbing

GAS-SAFE registered

Telephone Mario
07967123819

It was with great sadness and sympathy that we 
heard of the passing of Tony Futrell.

Vi and I have known Tony for the best part of 
thirty years, and he has been a true friend during that 
time.

Tony was involved in numerous projects. He 
maintained the church grounds for many years. He 
was also a councillor with Basingstoke & Deane 
Borough Council.

We spent numerous evenings enjoying meals 
and playing cards with wonderful company. Tony 
was a true English gentleman with an abundance of 
manners and the knowledge of how to deal with life’s 
problems.

For over twenty years Vi and I and Tony and 
Jane managed the administration and control of the 
Woolton Hill Church Hall. Held on an annual basis, 
hall committee meetings were organised, with group 
leaders and the Reverend David Carter in attendance. We organised various 
events in the hall for fundraising in aid of the hall and the church.

A few years ago, Tony became seriously ill and was hospitalised. When he 
recovered, they moved to East Sussex to be near their family.

We visited them there in a delightful bungalow over the last few years. We 
certainly miss Tony but will remain in contact with Jane.

God Bless you Tony.
Vi & John Palmer

In Memory Of Colonel A.C. Futrell
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VG Furnishings. The Curtain Specialists.

01635 867804 • www.curtainspecialists.co.uk

*Service and Repair 
*Restoration*
*Blade Sharpening * Welding and General Engineering*
*We buy and sell second-hand garden machinery*
*Mowers* Strimmer’s*Chainsaws*Blowers*
*Generators*Hedge Cutters* etc
Read our customer reviews on:
      @highcleregardenmachinery

Highclere Garden Machinery

tel: 07970 821278    highcleregardenmachinery@outlook.com

Window Cleaning - Gutter Clearance - Fascia & So!t Cleaning
Conservatories - Solar Panels

Call or text for a no obligation quotation on 07876 028905
contact@andyjoneswindowcleaning.co.uk

www.andyjoneswindowcleaning.co.uk

We can help you meet all your pet and equine healthcare needs, with professional and caring staff 
who can treat your animal at a time that suits you. Out vets offer an emergency service giving you 
24 hour reassurance.

OUR SURGERIES:
Burlyns Surgery, Burlyns,  
East Woodhay, Newbury, 
Berkshire, RG20 0NU.
Foxhold House Surgery, 
Crookham Common, 
Thatcham,  
Berkshire, RG19 8EL

24 hour phoneline: 01635 254544  www.coachhousevets.com

 Joinery

 Built-in storage

 Doors and windows

 First and second fix

 Ro!en wood

 Refurbishments

Free estimates, competitive prices – 
call Andrew 07979 455903
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CHIMNEY SWEEP 
A PROFESSIONAL CHIMNEY SWEEP SERVICE   

CLEAN RELIABLE BRUSH AND VACUUM 

FULLY INSURED  MANY YEARS EXPERIENCE 

                                      
AGA’S                                                

RAYBURNS                           

JETMASTERS 

ALL OPEN FIRES 

WOODBURNERS 

NEST REMOVALS 

OIL FIRED BOILERS 

SWEEPING CERTIFICATES ISSUED 

CAPS AND COWLS SUPPLIED AND FITTED 

 

CALL DARREN 

01635 569195/07900398678 

  areasweep@btinternet.com 

 

 

 
 

 

                                                            

           

the
Alexander
Technique
Relieve back & neck pain

Enhance health & well-being
Improve posture & stamina

for lessons and courses:

Judith Turner MSTAT
01635 253981
07771 896696

judeturner7@gmail.com
www.jt-alexandertechnique.co.uk

Antique Silver & Gold Bought, s$d & valued

Edward Reis Silverwa$,Ba& Hi&.Tel. 01635 250505e.reis@tiscali.co.uk

Arthur A Beaver Ltd
ESTABLISHED 1909

Building Contractors
Heating and Sanitary Engineers

INSTALLATIONS
REPAIRS
MAINTENANCE
SYSTEM UPDATES
BOILER CHANGES
QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
& MATERIALS
ALL ASSOCIATED 
BUILDING 
WORK UNDERTAKEN 
INCLUDING 
ELECTRICAL WORK

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL
FREE ESTIMATES & COMPETITIVE PRICES

Tel 01635 253240

W o o l t o n  H i l l

P o s t  O f f i c e

a n d  S t o r e s

Post o!ce, Newsagent, National Lottery
O"-Licence & General Stores

Post O!ce Open:
Monday to Friday 9am-5.30pm

Saturday 9am-12.30pm
We also hold Euros and Dollars

We also deliver newspapers in 
surrounding 4 miles.

Woolton Hill Post O!ce & Stores
Broadlayings

Woolton Hill RG20 9TR
01635 253463

Hardy’s Custom-Made Carpentry & Joinery

Chris Hardy
Bruan Road
Newbury

07872124367
chris.hardy72@gmail.com

Wonders with Wood
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BED & BREAKFAST
Two spacious rooms, one double and one twin, with own bath/shower room in a

 private period house in Woolton Hill, 5 miles south of Newbury. No smoking.

Price: £55 per room per night
Contact: Mrs Bridget Wheeler: 01635 250729 or 07812 240210

A B O U T

Hannington & Green offer a 
wide range of electrical services 

in domestic, industrial and 
commercial installation, data 

installation, inspection and testing, 
and property maintenance.

S E R V I C E S

• Electrical Installation
• Data Installation

• Inspection & Testing
• Property Maintenance

• Office Design & Partitioning
• Building Services

C O N T A C T

01635 285354 info@hanningtongreen.co.uk

East Woodhay Parish Council
Well, once again we prepare for a 

new year but pray it will be not as 
dire as the year just past.

It is worth looking back at where 
the spending of money generated 
from major developments has gone 
so I will summarise the major spend 
areas. This process is controlled by 
managers at B&D District Council and 
is not in the absolute gift of the Parish 
Council.

The EW Village Hall and the 
Woolton Hill Hall together had £93K 
spent on refurbishments.
Sports clubs: £23k spent of a total of 
£41k benefitting the following clubs:

Bowls, Cricket, Football, Tennis.
Public Art, £10k spent by Bloor on a 
sculpture in Meadowbrook.

There remains £29k earmarked 
for the Woolton Hill recreation area 
subject to public consultation and 
£9k for the community land area at 
Meadowbrook.

The Parish Field
Following much misunderstanding 
circulating about the Parish Field 
and the path across it, the below 
statement should clarify this issue.

The path across the Parish 
Field provides an important route 
towards the surgery, to the Woolton 
Hill Schools, St Thomas Church, the 
Church Hall and walkers. The path 
enables a way of avoiding potentially 
dangerous roads.

Unfortunately, the existing 
trodden path is uneven and is 
therefore unable to be used by some 
with walking difficulties and as those, 
who have tried to use the path in 
winter and after the rain will know, the 
path is rarely in the state shown in 

this photo when it becomes extremely 
muddy and therefore difficult to use.

Following feedback from 
residents, the PC has been investi-
gating how to improve the surface. 
We have also been working to 
obtain a grant to help fund a porous, 
hard-surfaced footpath along the 
existing path line in accordance with 
HCC’s Path Standards (2013). As the 
Parish Field is designated as being for 
agricultural usage, the Parish Council 
checked with B&D planners that 
planning permission was not required 
and the path does not change the 
agricultural designation.

We are therefore delighted that 
we have obtained approval for a grant 
from B&D Local Infrastructure Fund 
which will provide 50% of the cost of 
the path.

The Fittleworth sandstone path 
is designed to be firm but with a little 
give, be well drained and useable in all 
weathers; similar to that being used at 
many NT properties. It will be approxi-
mately 1.5m wide and to make sure we 
are providing a wheelchair and buggy 
useable route, the kissing gate at 
“Brownies Corner” will be replaced. 

At the time of path laying we will 
take the opportunity to improve the 
drainage around “Brownies Corner” 
with a submerged drain between the 
two ditches.

Hopefully it will be installed in 
springtime 2021, when the field will 
be closed for construction. Once 
complete, the same conditions for the 
field will continue as exist now, i.e. all 
users going across the field must keep 
to the path and dogs kept on a lead.

The Parish Council are also 
looking to improve the biodiversity 
of the field as part of its long-term 
stewardship and, working with both 
B&D and HCC, commissioned a 
biodiversity study. We will update you 
further on the results of that study 
when it is received and next steps.  

Phil
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Landscaping~Tree Surgery~Garden Maintenance

• Hedge cutting
• Tree work
• Grass cutting
• Garden maintenance
• Fencing
• Fully insured

for a free quotation call 07770993817
MownAndGrownNewbury@Gmail.Com ~ Visit our wesite: MownAndGrown.Net

Redlands Property Services Ltd
Specialist in All Aspects of Oil Fired Heating and Plumbing

New Boiler Installations, Servicing, Breakdowns, Oil Tank Replacements 
Under! oor Heating, Mains Pressure Hot Water Cylinders Installations

All Work Guaranteed/Free Quotes
Please call : James Mead

OFTEC Registered Company C8170
Tel 01189 810 310 / 01635 282 172 Mob 07795 063 067
www.rpsllp.co.uk     email boilersupport@rpsllp.co.uk

01635 282992 Daytime or
emergency: 07970 072629

January by Sandie Ball part of the East Woodhay Womens’ Institute.

January, a new month in a new year
When the eagerly awaited snowdrops appear.

With shorter days and on long dark nights
The outer band of the milky way is in sight.
The full moon silhouettes the skeletal trees

And the grass glistens as temperatures freeze,
Twinkling in the moonlight undisturbed

Beneath an eerie silence where nothing is heard.
Flakes of snow silently land on all in its path
Covering animal tracks and the old bird bath.

The sly fox hunts tonight without success
His prey is safely home without distress.

An owl hoots then flies to a branch up high
And down below his meal tonight he will spy.

A stoat takes advantage of the bright moonlight
As he captures his prey and eats with delight.
The morning dawns over the still white scene

Showing footprints where nightly visitors have been.
Birds hop around looking for food to eat

Finding nuts, seeds and fat balls a tasty treat.
Also looking for food are the rats and mice

On pond banks where ducks skid on thick ice.
At last the sun rays reach and warm the ground

And breaking the surface, stems and petals are found.

East Woodhay Women’s Institute wish everyone a happy and safe New Year.

Written by two very talented residents.

January by Moyra Harkness

January’s here and the weather is grim
But it’s time for my fitness regime to begin.

I ought to go out, which would help me get fit;
Some walking or jogging, or postpone it a bit?

It’s chilly outside so I’ll just stay indoors.
Next week might be warmer – could go then of course?

I guiltily glance at my new woolly hat
Plus thick scarf and gloves – I’ll be warm in all that!

I set off supplied with choc biscuits and sweets.
There’s fruit cake to use up, I’ll need all these treats.

My New Resolutions; so good at the start
Are proving a challenge and falling apart!

Good health”- toast your friends, far away and those near.
With hopes and surprises we’ll start this new Year.

January Poems
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Home and Property Maintenance and Repairs
• Internal and External decorating 
• Kitchen and Bathroom fitting and tiling
• General building work
• Fencing, decking and patios
• No job too small

Local professional family run business 

Call for free quotation on 07812 135045 or email: highclerehandyman@gmail.com

Because everyone’s 
home is their castle

KEITH
LAWRENCE
KITCHEN BEDROOM & BATHROOM INSTALLATIONS

Planning to Completion
Traditional & Contemporary
FREE QUOTATIONS 01488 608789

3 Ermin Street, Stockcross, Berkshire RG20 8LG

www.lawrenceinstallations.co.uk   01488 608789

Pure Clean
Window Cleaning
also frames, canopies, cladding, 
conservatories, guttering & so!ts

Call Claire or Martin on 01635 523917 or 07958 207451
email kimble@techie.com

Henwick Court, Turnpike Road, Thatcham, Berkshire, RG18 3QY
01635 528857        www..gersdaynurseries.co.uk

A welcoming and flexible nursery for children aged 3 months - 5 years

Proud winners of the 
Top 20 nurseries in the

South East England
award 2020

•  Nail cutting & !ling   •  Fungal or thickened nails     •  Ingrown nails
•  Painful corns removed    •  Cracked & dry heels    •  Verrucae  •  Athletes foot

•  Callus reduction    •  Diabetic care    •  Plantar faciitis & heel pain

Call or text 0790 1822 125

FOOT HEALTH CARE
by PAULA CARTER Dip CFHP, MPSPract

HOW CAN I HELP YOUR FEET?
I’m a fully quali!ed, accredited and insured foot 
health practitioner. General foot care and routine 
problems relieved quickly and painlessly in the 
comfort of your own home.
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NORTH WEST HAMPSHIRE BENEFICE 
Ashmansworth + Crux Easton + East Woodhay + Highclere + Woolton Hill

making Christ known in our communities 
Church Services JANUARY 2021 
A note about worship: we continue to offer a mix of online and ‘in church’ 
services during January. If you would like details about the online services,
please send your e-mail to coordinator.nwhb@outlook.com and ask to join 
the Rector’s regular e-mail update. Please note that worship ‘in church’ is 
held according to current regulations and wearing a face covering in church is 
mandatory. Despite this, most importantly our prayer continues… everyone is 
welcome… please join us!

SUN 3rd Jan
Epiphany 

All Together / Family Service
Parish Communion

Online ‘zoom’
East Woodhay

9.30am
11.00am

SUN 10th

Baptism of Christ 
Parish Communion

Morning Worship
Evensong

Woolton Hill

Online ‘zoom
Ashmansworth

9.30am

11.00am
6.00pm

SUN 17
th

Epiphany 2
Morning Worship
Parish Communion

Evensong

Online ‘zoom’
Highclere

Crux Easton

9.30am

11.00am

5.00pm

SUN 24
th

Epiphany 3
Holy Communion (BCP)
Benefice Communion
Evensong

Highclere

Online ‘zoom’
East Woodhay

8.00am

10.00am
6.00pm

SUN 31
st

Presentation of 
Christ in the Temple  

Benefice Communion

 
Confirmation

Highclere 

Woolton Hill

10.00am

4.00pm

WED    6th, 13th, 20th & 27th Morning Prayer 10.00 am   online ‘zoom’         
Rector:  Revd Canon Christine Dale (Rest day: Friday)

The Rectory, The Mount, Woolton Hill, Newbury RG20 9QZ   253323

Associate Priest: Revd Canon Marvin Bamforth   254718

Readers:  Mary Herbert 255700, Horace Mitchell 254677, Mike Sarson 07913 943504

Reader Emeritus: Rosemary Cahill 253306 Lay preacher: Angela Myers 254559 

 

General DIY & Gardening ~ Wayne Murkett, Handyman
07796813580 ~ 01635 31016 ~ 07796950639

Handy4Jobs
• Painting Decorating & Tiling
• Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting
• All apects of Gardening & Fencing
• Window Cleaning, Facias & Guttering

January 2021
The Rectory, Woolton Hill

Dear Friends,
In my January 2020 letter, I reflected briefly on the concept of 2020 vision, 

seeing clearly into the New Year and the importance of noticing, and appreci-
ating, the present moment as we turned the corner into another year. None of 
us then could foresee the extent of the coming pandemic and its impact on 
lives just about everywhere.

Now we stand at the turn of yet another year. We look back at 2020 and 
for most of us it was a story of unfolding uncertainty, for a number it brought 
an unknown illness, deep sadness or sudden financial worry. Certainly 2020 
did not present us with the clear-sightedness its title might have suggested …
or did it?

There were some things which did come into sharp focus. We have seen 
clearly that humanity does not have all the answers and is vulnerable to the 
forces of the natural world. We have also seen clearly that we are dependent 
on one another; neighbourhood support and help schemes have come into 
their own with many new, willing volunteers. Those essential workers perhaps 
once taken for granted have received our gratitude – our local shopkeepers, 
supermarket workers, delivery drivers, care professionals. The medical profes-
sion, always valued, has been of particular importance and received our 
applause and thanks.

So, as we look ahead to 2021, we may ask ourselves if our own values 
and expectations have been reset for the better. Will we choose to learn 
from the lessons of the year that has passed? Will we continue to notice 
and value everyday life – enjoying a simple walk or bike ride, or chatting 
with a neighbour? Will we continue to support our local businesses and 
communities?

So, at the beginning of this New Year, we may be thankful for the now real 
promise of a vaccine but let us also value afresh every day the enduring gifts 
of family, friends, home and fresh air.

A New Year prayer:
Eternal God, we give you thanks for bringing us through the changes of time 

to the beginning of another year. Forgive us the wrong that we have done in the 
year that is past, give us hope for the year to come that we might live to your 
honour and glory, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

A blessed New Year to you all,
Canon Christine

From the Church Registers: November 2020
Funeral: may they rest in peace

5th November  Josephine Head  Woolton Hill
   West Berkshire Crematorium)
12th November  Viviona Margarita Smith  Highclere
   (West Berkshire Crematorium)
23rd November  Winifred Mary Brown  Woolton Hill
30th November  Sir Ian Niall Rankin Bt  Ashmansworth
   (Andover Crematorium)



Addie aged 6
Addie aged 6

Elodie aged 4 Jack aged 6

Eloise age 6. Etta age 5

Finley aged 7 Isabelle aged 5.
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The children at St Thomas’ were tasked with drawing a picture of 
something they enjoyed in 2020. Despite the year bringing a lot of 

challenges, it’s so nice to see that the pictures show the children are 

still smiling and having fun.

A lot of children took part and drew some wonderful pictures. However, 

as Spectrum only has so much space to fill, we chose nine of our favourites, 
including the picture drawn by Zara (aged 7) that has been used as this 
month’s front cover.

St. Thomas’ Infant School

Charlie age 6
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During this year, our group has 
learnt to adapt to challenges 

and changes, and we are proud to 
have continued our programme 
throughout the year. Meeting in each 
other’s homes has been exchanged 
for meeting virtually on Zoom and 
socially distanced groups in the 
village hall and recreation ground. 
Huge thanks go to Val, our local 
organiser, who has ensured we have 
all had the opportunity to participate.

Our November meetings were 
Zoom based. We shared recipes, 
which had been given to us by friends 
or were favourites from Mary Berry’s 
and Gary Rhodes” recipe books. 
Those we shared were mostly sweet 
which we then used to make a recipe 
book. Then the Treasure Trail enticed 
us with more sweetness. As two 

Zoom groups and a link by WhatsApp, 
we phoned clue holders to find out 
clues and to verify our answers. Our 
starter questions were:

Dance with a degree
Sounds like crazy time
We initially thought that the link 

between clues might be music or 
dance related. Then we stumbled 
across answers that led us to the 
theme, CAKES. We were in our 
element. Did you guess the answers 
above as Rum Baba and Madeira? 
We did get all the answers correct; 
however, we didn’t win, which is 
perhaps a blessing as we won’t need 
to set the quiz for next year.

We have a full programme 
planned for 2021, which can easily be 
adapted according to the current tier 
we find ourselves in. We look forward, 

fingers crossed, to a history 
walk in Newbury, some 
garden visits and maybe a 
summer party.

We wish you all a Happy 
New Year and look forward 
to times when we can return 
to meeting indoors.
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the garden carpenter
decks, fences, gates and sheds

uncompromising quality
for a free estimate contact Duncan Graham
www.thegardencarpenter.com   01635 552301

Flexible Plans 
one-to-one support

“...for  
greater weight 

loss  with  
one-to-one 
support...”

New    
thinking.
New 
   you!

Give
     go!it a

Contact Rebecca Cooke your local Consultant: 
tel 07787 316339  email 121dietbycwp@gmail.com  web one2onediet.com/RCooke 

Based in 
Woolton Hill, 

covering 
Newbury and 
surrounding 

areas

Airport Transfers 

 
Professional service in luxury cars to anywhere 

in the UK for Business & Pleasure. 
x Meet & Greet in the terminal, no waiting for shuttle buses 
x Fully licensed, DBS enhanced checked 
x Door to Door service, leave your own car at home 
x Help with luggage 
x Competitive prices  
x All cards accepted 

‘Don’t drive home tired, let us drive you in comfort and style’ 

Email: glntransfers@gmail.com 

www.gln-transfers.co.uk  

Tel: 07747 800707 or 01488 648719 

 
 

 
 

P J Cole Plastering
& Brickwork

 9 Qualified and reliable local 
bricklayer and plasterer

 9 All types of plastering, floor 
screeds, artexing/plastering 
over artexed ceilings, coving, 
tiling, garden walls, patios and 
extensions undertaken

 9 Fully insured
 9 No job too small
 9 References available
 9 Quotations available upon 
request

Please contact 07771 865621 
 or 01635 253300 for further 

information

FFuullll  MMeennuu  &&  PPiizzzzaa  MMeennuu
TTuueessddaayy  -- SSaattuurrddaayy  1122––99ppmm

01635 255 531
www.thehighclereredhouse.com

EEAATT  IINN  OORR  
TTAAKKEEAAWWAAYY
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Fully qualified 
and insured

Professional, friendly and reliable with attention to detail 
coupled with great value pricing

• Tree felling
• Tree reduction
• Climbing & aerial work

• Stump removal
• Hedge reduction
• Site clearance 

Contact Nigel Smith on 07803 034716 

Email: nigel@highcleretreeworks.co.uk

Visit us at www.highcleretreeworks.co.uk
We take on small and large jobs and will happily 

discuss any individual requirements with you Emergency work undertaken

Welcome to the Oakwood Clinic, Highclere
For a highly effective Deep Tissue Massage that really gets into the 
underlying muscular fibres and knots, minimising stiffness and pain.

Wonderful Hot Stone Therapy for superior relaxation through Aromatherapy 
Massage and the healing warmth of stones.

Also Ear Candling, Reflexology, Aromatherapy, Facials.

Monthly Offers and vouchers always available.  Ladies only please.

Call Charlotte Piddington(ITEC) on 01635-255332 , text 07733442059
www.theoakwoodclinic.co.uk

For most it has probably been a year to forget but I would like 
to say thanks to all the local businesses and people working 

so hard to help keep things as normal as possible. It is certainly 
a time to say Happy New Year. It is great to look forward to 
holding events this year, whether in person or remotely and please let me know 
of any ideas you may have.

As I write this, we have just entered Tier 2 and there were just 3 COVID-19 
cases in East Woodhay, Highclere, Burghclere and Bishops Green. Let’s hope 
this low trend continues; to check on the latest numbers go to www.woolton-
hill.com where I include the appropriate link for this information.

We will continue to send out regular newsletters about the COVID 
guidelines and restrictions, as well as letting people know about local news. 
Thanks to everybody for your feedback and do please forward these on to 
others.

Thanks to members for attending the East Woodhay Society AGM on 17th 
November via Zoom. At the AGM we were pleased to continue our support to 
the local charity, Young People & Children First. YP&CF gives a home to young 
people (aged 16-25) who are leaving care or who are homeless.
Local bird count joining in with the RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch 29th – 31st 
January 2021 Each year 
half a million people take 
part in the RSPB Big Garden 
Birdwatch and this year it 
is between 29-31st January. 
Following on from previous 
years” success we will 
be collating those birds 
seen in our local gardens. 
It’s wonderful to see the 
wide variety of birds which 
frequent our gardens and 
last year the Goldfinches 
just overtook the Blue 
Tit numbers. There was also a good increase in Long Tailed Tit population 
(picture alongside).

Do let me know if you would be interested in joining in with this local 
count – my contact details are below.
EWS Membership:

If you are supportive of what East Woodhay Society is doing and would 
like to be included in a monthly newsletter on local matters, then please join 
and become a member. Membership is now open for 2021 and is £10 for a 
couple/family and £6 for an individual. Just send me a note.

Mark Rand – Chair EWS
Email – eastwoodhaysociety@gmail.com Telephone–250898

East Woodhay Society
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Real Me Yoga
� � � � �

Remote & e!ective Yoga wellness & relaxation
Gentle movement, functional breathing for over 50’s. Manage & maintain your 

wellbeing. Standing, seated & restorative guidance in your own home. 
Easy to join live streamed tuition & online home practice support 

Contact Joanna Edge
07970 166675 Joanna@RealMeYoga.co.uk www.RealMeYoga.co.uk

C O N V E N I E N T

C L E A N I N G
S O L U T I O N S

H W
C L E A N I N G
S E R V I C E S

Please call: 0791 7702257

• Mobile professional detailing and valeting 
for all vehicles

• Pressure wash treatments for driveways 
and patios

• Carpet and upholstery cleaning

• Domestic / Commercial / End of tenancy 
cleans

• Anti-viral and bacterial deep sanitization 
fog treatments - domestic and commercial

www.hwcleaningservices.com

PENWOOD

N
URSERIES LTD

Thousands of different hardy trees, shrubs, herbaceous perennials, roses, 
conifers, fruit, climbers, ferns and grasses are always available.
A family run business. Most of our stock is produced on site and we are 
happy to help you !nd just what you are looking for.

enquiries@penwoodnurseries.co.uk   www.penwoodnurseries.co.uk
The Drove, Penwood, Newbury  RG20 9EW  

01635 254366

Penwood Nurseries

CARS
VANS
MINIBUSES
TRUCKS 

01635 552200

SmarthireVehicleRental.co.uk

Third Street, Greenham Business Park,
 Newbury RG19 6HW

Light & Day Electrics

Part-P & 17th Edition qualified

New installations

New circuits

Rewire

Consumer unit replacement

Extend Circuits

Lighting

Garages

Outside Buildings

Smoke alarms

Fault Finding

For all your electrical needs & Free estimate

 Phone Jeremy

01635 278 485

07885 985 275

Aardvark
PROFESSIONAL OVEN AND
CARPET CLEANING SERVICES

AARDVARKOVENCLEANING.COM
AARDVARKCARPET-CLEANING.COM

07783 810806
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St Thomas’ Church 31st Annual 
Trivial Pursuits Championship

….is going online

Saturday 6th February 2021
7.15pm for a 7.30pm start

Household / support bubble teams of up to 6 people
Minimum requested donation £5 per person

To enter or for further information please contact Ian Roch 
01635 255298          ian.roch@hotmail.co.uk

Charity Number 1173894

A Busy Term
This term we had Children In Need day! Children In Need is 
super fun because we get to go to school in home clothes and do lots of fun 
activities. The activities take place at lunchtime and breaktime, when we are 
all outside. Some of my favourite activities are skipping, hoola-hooping, tennis 
bounce and netball goals. I really enjoy playing netball but this year we didn’t 
get to do it. At the end of the day, we did the annual duck race!

We all chose a duck with duck-related names (my favourite was Claudia 
Sinkleman!). It was close but Batman and Bobbin won this year! Unfortunately, 
I didn’t win but one of my friends did!

After Children In Need, upper school had Viking Day. We all had to come 
in dressed up as Vikings, but you didn’t have to if you didn’t want to. The Open 
Box Theatre Company came that day. They taught us much more about the 
Vikings, what they wore, how their lives were, what they believed in and how 
they made longships. But it wasn’t only the children that dressed up that day, 
it was the teachers too! The Open Box Theatre Company teachers were both 
hilarious and lots of fun! But now it’s the build up to Christmas! Now that’s one 
thing to look forward to.

Thank you for reading!
Daisy Humphrey

Woolton Hill
Junior School

Hello again.
I hope you are all doing well in Lockdown 2. The winter term has been very 

busy with lots of interesting and exciting events.
Upper school have been studying Vikings, and had a Viking dress up day, 

Lower school have been studying Egyptians and they had an Egyptian dress up 
day. The costumes all looked amazing.

To raise money for Children In Need we had a dress down day, where we 
all wore something yellow, spotty or sporty. We did lots of sports activities in 
our breaktime, such as who can do the most keepie-uppies with a football or 
how many times you can bounce a tennis ball on a racquet.

For Remembrance Day, we did a virtual Remembrance service in school; 
someone from each class read a poem and we all watched the service on our 
classroom interactive white boards.

Last week, Year 6 did “Bikeability”, so you might have seen us cycling on 
the roads outside the school. It was really good fun, and we learnt a lot about 
road safety.

I hope you enjoyed this update and are looking forward to my next one.
Stay Safe.

Solly

“Bikeability” at the school
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Evolution Tree Surgery and Ground-Care Ltd
Friendly, Local Service You Can Trust

yTree Surgery yLandscaping yProfessional Fencing 
yShrub & Hedge Care yStump Grinding
yGarden Tur!ng yGeneral Maintenance

www.evolutiontreesurgeryltd.co.uk
Please call Ben to arrange your free quote:

07917195806 / 01635 770630

louise benson    mobile hairdresser
01635 38041 ANY TIME

quality hairdressing with a personal service

Take a moment to breathe…
The growth and acceptance of mindfulness and meditation as an 

anecdote to our frenetic and unpredictable lives is testament enough to the 
powerful benefits it offers.

A definition for mindfulness meditation is:
Gentle awareness on an anchor such as breathing, to bring you in to the present 
moment, which in turn quietens the mind, relaxes the body and balances out 
difficult emotions”.

New and more experienced meditators alike report immediate improve-
ments. Benefits are cumulative, the more we meditate, the calmer and more 
relaxed we become. This means, the more regularly you meditate, or introduce 
mindfulness techniques to your life, the better the results for your health and 
wellbeing.

Benefits Of Mindful Meditation
Stress reduction
The most commonly reported benefit of mindfulness meditation is stress 
reduction. “Stress” occurs from within, but also bombards us externally from 
all angles. It’s often quoted that it’s not so much what happens to us in life, but 
rather it’s how we feel about it, how we are with it, that matters.

Stress can be both good and bad for us. Good or healthy stress occurs, 
is managed and is released from mind and body. Bad or unhealthy stress is 
when stress stays with us. When we store stress hormones in our minds and 
bodies, it can be toxic. If we stay stuck in the stress cycle, stress may manifest 
as exhaustion, colds or flu, headaches, digestive issues or a skin problem, to 
name but a few.

Mindfulness meditation helps us become aware when we’re holding on 
to stress and helps us develop a habit of recognising, acknowledging, and 
releasing it more regularly.
Improves sleep
Sleep is so essential, yet often elusive. One quarter of the UK population suffers 
from sleep problems, due to reasons including stress, medication, pain or tension, 
hormones, external disturbances or a particular symptom of illness or disease. If 
you can’t sleep or wake too early or frequently, regular meditation can help.

Pain relief
Research continues into the potential for mindfulness and meditation for pain 
relief. While waiting for science to establish robust, peer-reviewed studies, 
many people report tension lifting and pain easing within a session or two. 
Techniques to improve flow and function in the body, to allow the body to 
completely let go of tension and relax, and improve breathing and posture are 
all contributory factors in managing pain in the body.

Top 3 Breathing Meditation Tips To Try

1. To relieve stress, take a deep breath in through the nose and through 
pursed lips breath out the slowest, longest breath ever (helps hiccups 
too!). Repeat several times.

2. To sleep, count down from 100-0, counting on each exhale. Any time 
you wander off in thought, come back to the breath.

3. To relieve tension or pain, place your hand on that area (if possible or 
else bring your awareness to the area) and gently breathe in/out to the 
area of discomfort for at least 5 minutes.

Gillian Ward.

Gillian is the founder of Mindful Medicine based in Newbury. She runs a FREE 
midday mediation every Thursday. To find out more contact: 07840 620731, 
gillian@mindful-medicine.co.uk, mindful-medicine.co.uk

Page 34 – mindfulness meditation
Can you change the !rst three lines in bold to just say: “Take a 
moment to breathe…” (and make bigger than the other text if you 
can)
Remove: “How taking time to mindfully meditate can reduce 
stress, improve sleep and
relieve pain.”

The bit at the end of the article looks too much. Therefore, can you 
remove the class details and simply put:
“Gillian is the founder of Mindful Medicine based in Newbury. She 
runs a FREE midday mediation every Thursday. 
To !nd out more contact: 07840 620731, gillian@mindful-
medicine.co.uk, mindful-medicine.co.uk”

Remove all of this please:
“FREE midday meditation, every Thursday.
5-day Online Sleep Retreat, to help you on the road to a much 
deeper, more restorative
sleep.
Sunday Restorative Meditation, !rst Sunday of every month, 
featuring topics on stress,
sleep and pain.
Introduction to Meditation, once a week for four weeks to learn 
how to relax and stay
relaxed.”
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Do you have a spare room in your home?
Are you caring, nurturing and supportive?

Attractive daily rates 
Occasional weekend and half terms only
Contact Laura to find out more on 
laura@pippasguardians.co.uk  
or call 01684 252757

www.pippasguardians.co.uk

Become a Host Family 
for an international  
pupil at a local  
boarding school

East Woodhay Parish Council

Parish maintenance needed!
East Woodhay Parish Council is looking to 

o!er a contract/agreement for maintenance 
work required around the Parish, speci"cally:

• Hedge cutting in Woolton Hill recreation 
ground and Heath End recreation ground

• Maintenance of tennis courts in Woolton 
Hill and Heath End

• Maintenance of fences in Woolton Hill car 
park and playground

• Other ad hoc duties to be speci"ed by the 
Clerk and agreed separately.

We need people who are reliable and 
able to communicate well and in a timely 
manner.
If you are interested, please contact the 
Clerk on:
clerk@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk, or via the 
website:
www.eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk

Deadline: 30 January 2021

Experienced, qualified  

             TUTORS 

English, Mathematics 

Sciences, Languages 

History, Computing 

English as a foreign language 

All ages, all levels 

On-line lessons available 

Telephone 

01635 253942 

Thyme 
The food  you would have cooked

 � Can I help you fill your fridge or freezer?

 � Freshly made, nutritious food for busy 
people.

 � Menu of main dishes and puddings to suit 
an informal supper with family or friends.

 � Menus also available for dinner parties, 
family or special celebrations.

 � All dishes made to order and delivered 
locally.

Rhona Everard
Mob: 077969 46664
Email: thymehomecook@gmail.com
Web: www.facebook.com/thymehomecook

www.libertygardenbuildings.com

Liberty Garden Buildings

Yew Tree Garden Centre, 
Ball Hill, Newbury RG20 ONG

01635 255533

GREENHOUSES
HOME OFFICES

GARDEN ROOMS
ROTATING PODS

SUMMERHOUSES
GARDEN SHEDS
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Across
1.  Rearranges his gag to enjoy Burns Night 

fare (6)
4.  Home of bats and campanologists (6)
9.  First class oil mixed into sauce (5)
10.  Guru rallies in Arcadian environment (5)
11.  We see magni!cence, but learner is lost in 

gory details (5)
12.  Spoke clearly about lorry type (11)
15.  Must be in Wonderland as I am surrounded 

by lace (5)
17.  Old fashioned type says it’s yours (5)
18.  Val produces ID to prove she is legal (5)
19.  Fool woolly animal with strong drink we 

hear (6)
20.  Last sun god in the stars? (6)

Down
1.  He joins the arts as part of a pack (6)
2.  Progress horse might be making around 

the world (13)
3.  Sounds as if I am full of joy decorating the cake (5)
5.  The French catch a bit of sunshine !rst 

thing (5)
6.  Psychic warned that crop would fail, but 

nut fell ere rot set in (7,6)
7.  Shout out in pain and look like a coward (6)
8.  Thinking about answers at the beginning 

of the year (11)
13.  See company exit far o" land in a 

disorderly manner (6)
14.  Sounds as though wedding dress would 

have been more suitable for a horse! (6)
15.  Will be discovered near a sporting venue (5)
16.  Santa’s helpers told to leave shelves 

quietly (5)
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TUITION IN FRENCH AND GERMAN
Would you like to brush up your language skills? Would you like to 

learn a new language from scratch? Does your child need that extra 
edge at GCSE or A level?

I offer one to one tuition in the relaxed surroundings of my own home 
with flexible tutoring focusing entirely on your needs. I am a former 
Head of Department and examiner for The University of Cambridge 

Examination Board.
Recommendations available.

Contact Carolyn Wood on 01635-254140 or 07799 586263.

Shopaholic:
Raising Money For Charity From Local Produce

What fun it would be to run a shop! My rather daunting Granny played 
shops with me on a dangerously small drop-leaf table, using her collection 
of Staffordshire figures and strings of beads as stock. Luckily the 5-yr-old 
shopkeeper had no idea of their value, apart from precious stock from which 
Granny chose. No money involved, but careful choices discussed and made. 
Useful lessons in life, taking care, reasoning, appreciation, persuasion, all 
painlessly absorbed.

First job, a holiday stint over Christmas in the toy department of our 
local big store. Later a few weeks’ help for a grocer friend – paid in groceries. 
No wonder Harvest Festival in recent years found me below the pulpit in St 
Thomas’ selling off the home produce when tins and dried good became less 
valuable than money paid direct to an appropriate charity.

2020, Covid-19 saw my daughter Claire working from home, and needing 
to keep her own mental well-being intact. She lives near a Community Orchard, 
so boxes of damson jam and crab-apple jelly kept finding their way to Trade 
Street until something had to be done. My sister’s flat move expanded the 
stock available, so the Stanton Garden Room shop opened, once the first 
lock-down eased. Covid secure with access from the patio, sanitiser available 
and “donation” the price of everything. As stock decreased, the shop moved 
to a front room for window shopping with poster in the road to tempt walkers. 
Selected goods were put in the middle of the drive, with convenient donation 
box to hand.

The once small shop-keeper was happily able to play again, this time 
with paying customers, whose idea of the likely shop price for the goods on 
offer was both inaccurate and generous. The West Berkshire Food Bank was 
supported by all our 5 churches in the Benefice and an amazing £300 was the 
final total. Thank you.

Rosemary Cahill
Reader Emeritus
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Spectrum is a monthly community magazine serving East Woodhay and 
Woolton Hill. It is run by a committee of volunteers and is a not for 
profit publication.

Reports on village activities and articles of local interest are 
welcomed for publication subject to the discretion of the editor. Copy 
should reach the editor by the seventh day of the month preceding 
publication and should be a maximum of 500 words. In the event of 
pressure for space, the editor reserves the right to reduce the length 
of the article while attempting to maintain the style of the writer and 
retaining as much content as possible.

The editorial committee accepts no responsibility for the views 
expressed by Spectrum contributors or for the quality of goods and 
services provided by advertisers in this magazine.

The contents of this magazine are protected by copyright and nothing 
may be reprinted without prior permission.

Personal Computers
new - repairs - upgrades - data recovery - no job too small

phone John on 01635 254102

 • Step by Step guidance 
• Suitable for adult beginners, refresher 

and improvers 
• Meet new friends, unlock your talent 
• Fun, easy just 3 hours per week 
• Courses held throughout the year, 

limited spaces – CALL US for more info 
 

01256 810933 – www.theseasonsartclass.com 

 

ART CLASS NEWBURY 
 

The Art Class you always wanted 

 

 

Dear Editor

In the December edition Spectrum, The Parish Council stated that there 
had been a great deal of misunderstanding.

I do not feel that there has been any misunderstanding regarding the 
proposed footpath across the Parish Field. I am still very much opposed to its 
construction.

The Parish Council did send me a specification which amounted to a few 
lines on an e-mail, with two unrelated photographs of paths in a woodland 
setting. Also attached was a sketch of a proposed cross section of the path.

I was expecting a specification that had been drawn up by a Chartered 
Civil Engineer. This would I feel sure have given details of not only the 
construction but the works to protect the existing grassland. It would also 
outline the degree of supervision, the insurance cover for both the designer 
and contractor together with any guarantee and ongoing maintenance 
programme.

It would be interesting to know who has tendered for these works 
especially as the published cost is £17k (or is this a one-horse race?). We 
must not forget that the monies are coming from the public purse and that 
the instigators of this proposal are accountable for their actions. They are 
duty-bound to gain the best possible deal should this unfortunate scheme go 
ahead.

It appears that no consideration has been given to the consider-
able amount of topsoil generated by this proposal. This is now a valuable 
commodity.

I remain concerned that the "design" does not take account of the known 
problems of springs and other water features in this area, and also of the 
retention of the paving to prevent the migration of the layers of construction 
into the adjoining soft ground.

Another concern is the ability for this construction to bear the load of 
agricultural plant to service the field, this especially having regard to the 
minimal depth of the construction and the amount of topsoil left in place 
under the pathway.

Pete Mason
Former Chartered Building Surveyor

Letter to the Editor

End Note from Co-Editor, Sarah Allchurch
Having lived in the village of Woolton Hill with my family 
for six and a half years now, and having loved being part 
of the community, I was thrilled when Abbie asked me to 
come on board to co-edit our wonderful local magazine.

I work from home as a freelance copy editor and 
proofreader, which has made a very pleasant change to 
previously working as a solicitor in London!

We are incredibly lucky here in this part of the world 
to have so many fantastic groups, businesses, events and 
opportunities in our villages and it certainly seems that 
the pandemic has not detracted from the positivity of everyone involved.

My daughter is in the same class at St. Thomas’ Infant School as Abbie’s 
son. I have thoroughly enjoyed looking at all the children’s pictures and it is 
heart-warming to see that their drawings denote hope and happiness.

I wish you all a very Happy New Year. May 2021 be a brighter year and 
bring more of that hopeful spirit.

Warmest wishes.
Sarah Allchurch, Spectrum Co-Editor
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East Woodhay Parish Council continued
 Karen Titcomb  . . karen.titcomb@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk   . .07974 011065
 Andrew Watson . . andrew.watson@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk 
 Amy White (Clerk)  clerk@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk   . . . . . . 07480 042395
East Woodhay Village Hall. . . . . . .Carol Stanley  . . . . . . . . 01635 35859
  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . eastwoodvillhall@gmail.com

East Woodhay Short Mat Bowls Club Contact: Cathy Neller. . . . . . . 255589
East Woodhay Silver Band. . . . . . .Contact: Rosemary Gittins 07917 522180
East Woodhay Society .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .Chairman, Mark Rand  . . . . . .  250898 
 eastwoodhaysociety@gmail.com    www.wooltonhill/ews

East Woodhay Twinning Association Helen Allen, Secretary . . 01635 250776
East Woodhay W.I.  .  Secretary: Pat Gibbs  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 07831 669 220
Hampshire County Council  .  .  .  .  .  .Member: Tom Thacker . . 01962 771863
Highclere Film Club  Secretary: Chris Martin .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253461
Highclere Evergreens  . . . . . . . . .Leader: Mrs. V. Burge  . . . . . . 864584
Litter warden  .  .  .  .  . . . . . . . . . .   .  . litterwarden@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk

MP - Kit Malthouse. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  01264 401401
 kit.malthouse.mp@parliament.uk . .  .  .  . 2 Church Close, Andover, SP10 1DP
National Women’s Register  .  .  .  .  .  .Val Burfield  . . . . . . . . . . . .  255168
Neighbourhood Watch
 Woolton Hill . . . . John Bentham .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  255582
 North End  .  .  .  .  .  Jack Castle. . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253537
Newbury Chamber Choir  . . . . . . .   .  .  .  . info@newburychamberchoir.co.uk

Nwby. Wkly. News WH Correspondent. . . . . . Nicole Bentham. . . . 255582
Police  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Hampshire Constabulary (Position to be filled)  . . . .101
The Samaritans . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .Freephone 116 123
Schools
 The Clere  . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  278372
 The Clere Community Office  . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  278129
 St Martin’s East Woodhay CE Primary   www.st-martins.hants.sch.uk 597796
St Thomas’, Woolton Hill, Infants . . .www.stthomasinfant.co.uk  . . . 253431
Woolton Hill Juniors  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .www.wooltonhilljunior.co.uk . . . 253364
Spectrum  . . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . www.wooltonhill.com/Spectrum.html

 Chairman  . . . . . Bob King  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253378
 Treasurer  . . . . . Gill Burrows  . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  254301

more over

24hr Emergency Numbers
 Thames Water  . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  0845 9200 888
 Southern Water (water supply) . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 01273 606766
 Southern Electric  .  . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . . . . . . . 105  or  08000727282
Age Concern Hampshire Village Agent Sarah  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  07806 659449
Arbor Flora Group  . . Secretary: Ros Oles .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  01256 896014
Basingstoke & Deane Borough Council  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 844844
 member: Clive Sanders (cllr) clive.sanders@basingstoke.gov.uk) . . . 254839
Churches
 East Woodhay, St Martin’s   . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . www.stmartins.church

 Churchwardens . . Richard Twallin 253354. . Andrew Colville . . . . 254017
 W’lton Hill, St Thomas’ www.wooltonhill.com/community/church/church.html

 Churchwardens . . . Chris Vane  253707  .  .  .  . Bridget Wheeler  . . . 250729
Defibrillators
 There are 4 public access defribillators in the Parish, WH Church Hall,  
 EW Village Hall, the Rampant Cat, and WH Junior School. 
Doctors’ Surgery Woolton Hill .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253324
 Patient Participation:. . . . . . . . . Rosemary Cahill . . . . . . . . . . . . 253306
Ducklings  . . . . . . Fiona Morgan  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 42080
East Woodhay & Highclere Neighbourcare Volunteer Driving
 Enquiries/Volunteers-www.ewhneighbourcare.org.uk   Keith Nunn. .  253888 
To collect your prescription or help collecting shopping call   . 01635 745600
East Woodhay Charities  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .Secretary: Susan Wren . . . . . . 254875
East Woodhay Cricket Club  .  .  .  .  .  .Contact Adrian Batchelor  .07810 647618
East Woodhay Flower & Produce Show  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .254114
 www.eastwoodhayflowershow.co.uk

East Woodhay Football Club  . . . . .Chairman: Alan Jones  .  .  .  .  .  .  254024
East Woodhay Local History Society Sec: Christine Dalton   . . 07880 628 114
East Woodhay Parish Council  Members: .  .  .  .   . www.eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk

 James Mitchell (Ch) james.mitchell@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk   01635 254747
 Susan Cooper . . . susan.cooper@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk   .  01635 254149
 Graham Dick  . . . graham.dick@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk  .  .  01635 255372
 Martin Hainge. . . martin.hainge@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk  . 01635 255793
 John Heritage . . . john.heritage@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk
 Paul Hurst (V.Ch) .   paul.hurst@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk  .  .  .  01635 254363
 Phil Jarvis .  .  .  .  .  philip.jarvis@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk . . . 01635 254422
 Mark Rand. . . . . mark.rand@eastwoodhay-pc.gov.uk   . . . 01635 250898
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Spectrum continued
 Distribution  .  .  .  .  Chris Vane  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253707
 Advertising  . . . . Michael Robinson .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253004
 Editors:
 Abbie Dando  .  .  .  SpectrumEditorAbbie@gmail.com . . . . .  07477 987943
 Mary Gulliver  .  .  .  mary@TheGullivers.co.uk .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  254567
 Kathy Scott (6pm-9pm)  . . . . . . . spectrumwh@outlook.com  . . . 254756
 Jim Hannington   . seamusman3@gmail.com   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 07895637611
St Martin’s Guild  . . Secretary: Sarah Leventhorpe  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  255293
 info@eastwoodhayfete.org.uk   www.eastwoodhayfete.org.uk

St Thomas’ Handbell Ringers . . . . .Nicole Bentham . . . . . . . . . . 255582
Woolton Hill & District Gardeners’ Club  .  .  .  .  .  Nick Harcourt  .  .  .  .  253546
Woolton Hill Argyle Football Club.   . Jon Dennis  . .  money.whafc@gmail.com

Woolton Hill Brownies  .  .  contact Maggie Russell - 2whbrownies@gmail.com

Woolton Hill Church Hall. . . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  253546
 Nick Harcourt, Charnwood Cottage, Broadlayings
 wooltonhillhallbookings@gmail.com. . . . . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .07971 064087
Woolton Hill Pre-School . . . . . . . .Nicola Logan . . . . . . . . . . . 254721
Woolton Hill Sports Club (tennis, table tennis)  Alison Whitehorn .  .  .  254391
Woolton Hill Village Market .  .  .  .  .  .Claire and Sally
 www.whvm.co    whvmarket@gmail.com

Woolton Hill Website .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .Contact: Mark Rand  . . . . . . . 250898
 www.WooltonHill.com    eastwoodhaysociety@gmail.com

Spectrum Advertising Rates
(with effect from April 2020)

Annual rates–please contact Michael Robinson Tel 253004
For ALL fund-raising events (charity, political, etc) 

£3 per quarter page b&w, £5 colour

For all commercial and professional advertisements
 £25 (colour) per quarter page

Invoices are issued once the publication has been sent to print. 
Please note that advertisements may be altered in size to fit the space available.

Guidance to advertisers:  www.wooltonhill.com/spectrum-guidance
Subscription: £5 per annum
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Doors | Windows | Conservatories | Orangeries | Porches | Small Extensions
Aluminium Bi-Fold Doors | Kitchen Fitting | Electric Roller Garage Doors

www.mgwindowsnewbury.co.uk    info@mgwindowsnewbury.co.uk
01635 254083  or  07900 487274

Wasps۰Hornets۰Rats۰Mice۰Moles 
Woodworm۰Ants۰Fleas۰Flies۰Moths 

Bed Bugs۰Beetles۰Cockroaches
Domestic and Commercial

www.pestcontrolberkshire.com

01635 250 852

Car Servicing & Repairs
Air Con Servicing & Repairs, Advanced Engine Diagnostics

Batteries, Exhausts, Welding, Tyres including Advanced Four Wheel Alignment
Hybrid & Electric Vehicles, Servicing & Repairs

Horsebox Trailer Service & Repairs
Courtesy cars available, manual and automatic. Free local collection and delivery service. 
Ball Hill Garage Technicians are fully quali!ed and regularly attend motor trade approved 

training courses

BALL HILL GARAGE

Tel 01635 253282
enquiries@ballhillgarage.co.uk

MOT
Cars & 
Light 
Vans



Heating Oil now available to collect in 20 litre drums
01635 253 253

www.marshfuels.co.uk
H C Marsh (Newbury) Ltd, Ball Hill, Newbury, Berkshire. RG20 0PW
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